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SURREY GYPSY TRAVELLER COMMUNITIES FORUM

MANAGEMENT MINUTES 27/6/13

Attendees

John Hockley

Ann Wilson

Monica Vidal

Suzanne Akram

Dee Cooper

Chris Gregory

Charmaine Valler

Jackie Bruder

Sian Sangarde Brown

Nick Walters

Lottery Funding for Forum

MV – Is the Forum important to people? We do not need to be a charity.

JH – We are going ahead with the application for charity status.

MV – The Forum could go for a quick application for £40,000, if it is a larger amount then it would be a months’ work, it is a difficult application with very specific outcomes. There are 2 stages, it is always open for application but takes 12 months.
DC – We applied for £140,000 for 3 years we applied with 3 other partners. The lead was Sutton Mental Health. Evidence of need is important.

MV – The Forum does need resources.

SA – really pleased that the Forum and McMillan nurses will hold a coffee morning at Hilda’s? – 

How to get further funding? Charity process is answering question – Why an ethnic group? This is then restricted to ethnic groups and we need to get status quickly for further funding. Helen Harvey a Charity Law Specialist is advising SMEF to help and support. It cost £120 + vat for 1 hours work to check application.
SSB – We have just got £9,500 from Surrey Community Foundation for Gypsy Skills which is in the Forums name.

SA – Suzanne has to speak at a presentation on SMEF’s 4 years work in October. Things can be scary for all communities and have effects on involvement etc. this creates all sorts of problems and worries. Who has the conversations when people are threatened etc? SMEF do, the Forum does the same thing.

SSB – SMEF took a long time to get going, how entrenched with BC are they?

It is very political with CVS’s and there are 8 in Woking.

CV – Has a good contact in Woking BC.
SA – Do I do the work or meet with the great and the good? SMEF and the Forum need to support each other.

SSB – More work at ground root level is needed. How many ethnic groups are there?

SA – there are 46 BME groups. The lottery want to capacity build over 10 years. There are supposed 83 groups but where are they? SCA and the Lottery set the target, which I could continue to work with 30, the outcome was the Lottery has said we were a failing project? In this last year we need 4 more groups.
SSB – You could show your group list to the foundation.

SA – when grassroots programme started all our groups got £5,000. I will support and pursue the charity status and the legal people to help.

JH – what can we do?

SA – continue to work together, we will fight tooth and nail to continue after July 2014.

A collective partnership could be the answer.

PROJECT UPDATE

JB – we have been in touch with the lottery and sent in the proposal and we will continue to keep in touch. SMEF – Lorraine and Emily both leave at the end of July. So, SMEF will continue as it is and do whatever necessary to deliver. We need to have a conversation with the local lottery manager Kate Sowdy in Guildford.

SSB – Hilda is going to hold the coffee morning with Caroline.

JB – Lorraine’s new post will be at Step by Step in Aldershot.
SSB –McMillan nurses are going to attend Romany day at Farnham and give a presentation at the Forum. We had a meeting re Health & Welfare group, Lisa Andrews will chair, she suggested that there should be a community member as chair or co-chair but will chair for 6 months. Conversation with HB & LA re problems with Dr’s receptionists can phone Dr’s commissioner to report problems, but we need to commission around the table. Ginny Smedley attended regretted not enough involvement before, but some things were beyond her remit (re planning and sites). We need little steps rather than major problems to sort out.
CV – There are problems with children and parents being bullied.

SSB – Ginny is a person who can drive agendas and highlight to people higher up who can help in changing the process to meet the need.

JB – there is no money but still a remit to commission reaching all.

SSB – Ginny is going to come back with achievable things for us.

SSB – I have to gather information and research to create packs for the Forum.
DC – we need some feedback on the website.

JH – we will open it up at the Forum.

JB – there is new SCA branding.

DC – We need some information but not overload it, gallery with photos, how many pages we need titles etc.

Jean will, hopefully attend Website training.

SSB – We need to get together around September, AW & SSB discussion on how much to put on and how much information. We need to get a level of hard to reach and those who are not computer literate.

*SSB & DC to sort out the complicated process of computers.

JB - Need the information pack.

SSB – we need business cards and the gif gaf phone and need to look at the training pack.

*SSB – will sort out website address and phone number and messaging, phone divert etc.

JH – The Forum needs a separate account for lottery number, Sian raise the invoices etc approval of 3rd of money up front. Jean will need to send invoices to JB for catering.
JH – There needs to be 3 payments, 1 to start with, and at the end of the project.  40,40, 20. And have flexibility on things. We need to have the money for events before the date.
